The Collegiate FORTNIGHT

NEWSLETTER OF THE RESIDENTIAL COLLEGES OF THE UNIVERSITY COLLEGE OF SOUTHERN QUEENSLAND

COLLEGE ACTIVITIES

McGregor College

• Rags to Riches dinner dance held last Friday, 18 May was a highly successful event as more than 200 residents and guests attended. We wish to thank all who contributed in making this evening an enjoyable one.

PS: Looks like the RSA photographer has a busy time on evenings such as this. Please view the notice board in the dining hall to see if you have featured. We are led to believe that the negatives are available - at a price!.

Red Cross Appeal

Some 33 McGregorites participated in the annual Red Cross appeal on Sunday last (20.5.90) between 9 am - 12 noon. Approximately \$2000 was raised by their collectors and Colleges take pleasure in acknowledging the community spirit of these residents for their participation in such a worthwhile cause. Special thanks to Jennifer Bowman for organizing this project. For those who took part Colleges will express their appreciation in a more tangible form at a small social gathering to be organised early next semester.

Independence Day Party

Will be held on the first Wednesday back after the semester break (4 July).

Assassin Game

Will be held from Sunday, 22 July to Friday, 27 July 1990 as a curtain raiser to the Funday-Sunday week-end (28-29.7.90).

CONCANNON COLLEGE

Concannon Semi-formal was held last Saturday (19.5.90) in the Steele Rudd dining hall. Bishop Kelly along with members of the Concannon College Council were in attendance. Approximately 120 residents and their guests enjoyed a very tasty dinner which was followed by a very spirited evening of dancing. The College raffle that was drawn at this dinner was won by Mark Hynes. Second prize went to Paul Gaullirtch.

Bishop Emphasizes College Spirit

In his address at the Concannon College semiformal, Bishop Kelly focussed on the importance of a college spirit; for residents to be involved in the College community and to observe mutual respect and consideration for one another.

North Stradbroke Revisited

Another coast week-end is planned for 13-15 July 1990 (Friday to Sunday).

Concannon College Race Day
This year's race day will be Saturday, 21 July.

STEELE RUDD COLLEGE:

Bush Dance (Saturday, 12.5.90).

Forget aerobics - the Steele Rudd Bush Dance was a chance for some physical exercise and fun. However, the RSA hoped there would have been more participants. The night was topped off with a bonfire and stories about spirits and supernatural happenings.

Students in Steele Rudd appreciate the installation of phones in all blocks and are now awaiting with great anticipation for arrival of the drink machine. The RSA wish to thank John Endermann for his efforts in organizing this.

Forthcoming Events

- College Party Thursday, 12.7.90.
- Talent Quest and Car Rally week-end of 28 & 29.7.90.

DATE CLAIMERS

Concannon College Race Day Saturday, 21 July at the Clifford Park Racecourse, Toowoomba.

Combined Colleges Sports Week-end Saturday and Sunday (4 & 5.8.90). Sporting events will be planned for both these days and an Intercollege social function will be planned for the Saturday evening.

GOOD LUCK

Good luck to the President of the Concannon RSA, Darren Crothers who will be leaving for Melbourne this Thursday to play in the Queensland Under 21 Rugby League side against a New South Wales team. Their game will be the curtain raiser for the State of Origin Game on Wednesday, 30 May, 1990.

MONTHLY FEES

Reminder that 4th monthly fees were due on Friday, 4 May 1990.

ADDITIONAL HEATERS

Payments for extra heaters in rooms can be made by contacting the accounts section of the Warden's Office.

VACATION ACCOMMODATION

Reminder to all students requiring College accommodation during the intersemester break that applications are still available at the Warden's Office.

All students (including overseas students) requiring such accommodation (16.6.90-30.6.90) please submit your application along with payment to the Warden's Office by 1 June, 1990. Late applications will be given low priority.

THE GREAT DEBATE

The Student Association of the University College of Southern Queensland is presenting a debating competition. Interested residents are invited to get a team of three (3) together and submit their nominations by 6 July 1990. Nomination forms and further information are available from the Student Association Office. Prizes worth \$2000.00 will be presented to the winning team.

EXAMINATIONS

In keeping with past practices, Colleges will provide tea, coffee, milk etc for Common Rooms during the examination period. These refreshments can be picked up and replenished on a daily basis by a representative from each block contacting the kitchen staff in the respective Colleges.

\$25,000 BOAT WIN!

Our Catering Manager, Mr Ron "Fisherman" Walker has really caught a big one! He has won a \$25,000 power boat and trailer in a recent competition.

Now we're all just waiting to see when we're invited to the launching ceremony!

Congratulations, Ron - we all love you!!

TUTORIALS

The tutorial programme of Colleges will finish on Thursday evening, 31 May, 1990.

REPAIRS AND MAINTENANCE

The Residential Colleges provide a regular maintenance and repair service to all sections of Colleges including bedrooms, common rooms, common areas, dining halls, etc.

Please note a Maintenance Book is kept at the Warden's Office. If you require any maintenance or repair service, please write it down in the book. It will be attended to as soon as possible.

NEW RESIDENTS

Colleges would like to welcome the following new residents:

Steele Rudd:

Frederick Chan G 8

Concannon:

Maria Knight A11
Andrea Pane A22
Barbara Brignone C1
Diana Cawley C23

GOOD LUCK FOR YOUR EXAMS

The staff of Residential Colleges wish all residents "good luck" in the forth coming examinations. We sincerely hope that you are successful in your endeavours.

THEFTS IN COLLEGE!!
Please keep your room locked whenever you are away from it,



